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Ms. Kimberly Bushard
Board of State and
Community Corrections
2590 Venture Oaks Way, Suite 200
Sacramento, CA 95833

SUBJECT: DECLINING YOUTH REINVESTMENT GRANT

Dear il/ls. Bushard

The City of Compton is relinquishing the California Board of State and Community
Corrections (BSCC) Youth Reinvestment Grant in the amount of 91,000,000.

The City of Compton regretfully relinquishes Youth Reinvestment grant funds due to
substantial concern regarding our sub-recipients' ability to successfully execute, manage
and meet the requirements outlined by the Youth Reinvestment Grant. The City of
Compton has exhausted its search in identifying an alternative local nonprofit organization
that can deliver the approved scope of work and properly manage this grant, so we must
decline the funds.

Should you need any additional information, please contact my office at (310) 605-5585

J LL
City of Compton
City tt/anager

COMPTON CITY HALL
205 South Willobrook Avenue Compton, California 90220

Telephone (310) 605-5065 Facsimile (3101 7 61-1427

Atta
ch

men
t D

-4



City and County of San Francisco 
Juvenile Probation Department

Katherine Weinstein Miller 375 Woodside Avenue 
Chief Probation Officer   San Francisco, CA 94127 

(415) 753-7800

Via email and U.S. Mail 

May 12, 2020 

Board of State and Community Corrections (BSCC) 
2590 Venture Oaks Way Suite 200 
Sacramento, CA 95833 

re:   Intent to relinquish Youth Reinvestment Grant 

To the Members of the Board of State and Community Corrections: 

I am writing to notify you of the San Francisco Juvenile Probation Department’s intent to relinquish 
our Youth Reinvestment Grant award of $734,217. Our department had proposed to provide a 
Mobile Response and Linkage Service (MRLS) to stabilize youth and family during crisis. YRG 
funds were to be used to augment San Francisco’s existing MRLS, which provides this service for 
foster youth. 

Recently, we were notified that San Francisco’s existing MRLS found a way to expand its eligibility – 
without the use of YRG funds – to include additional youth populations, including youth who have 
had a contact with probation. This is a positive development and also one that rendered our YRG 
plan largely redundant. While I am disappointed that our department is unable to participate in the 
YRG effort at this time, I am heartened by the fact that the need we initially identified has been met 
through other means. 

I look forward to learning from the other YRG sites across the state, and to future collaborations 
with the BSCC. 

Best regards. 

Katherine Weinstein Miller 
Chief Probation Officer 

C:  Paula Hernandez, Assistant Chief Probation Officer 
Gary Levene, SFJPD Probation Services 
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